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DATE:	December 12, 2024

TO:     	Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

FROM:  	Brian LeBrun, Deputy City Manager – Finance 
Jonathan Smullen – Information Technology Director

SUBJECT:	Munis ERP Update and Repurposing of Funds for New Phone System  


Recommendation

Accept this report and authorize attached resolution repurposing the remaining ERP (CIP #302) funds to support the new Telephone System (CIP #525); rescind bonding authorization of the New Telephone System and deauthorize a portion of the Fiscal Year 2025 Telephone System appropriation.

Background

In September 2017, the City commenced with the implementation of a new Enterprise Resource Planning (ERP) financial software. This core project is now complete.  The original appropriation for the project was $976,650.19 including $776,650.19 for the General Capital Fund; $100,000 for the Water Capital Fund and $100,000 for the Wastewater Capital Fund.  The total project expenditures were $772,398.33.  This results in the project under budget by $204,251.86, including $185,219.28 in the General Capital Fund; $9,067.89 in the Water Capital Fund and $9,964.69 in the Wastewater Capital Fund.  This under expenditure is due to the hard work and dedication of all the employees that were involved in implementing this project.

In Fiscal Year 2025, the City Council authorized the expenditure of $300,000 for the installation of a new Telephone System project.  This includes $225,000 in General Capital Fund Bonds and Capital transfer from the Water and Wastewater operating funds in the amount of $37,500 each.



Discussion

It is a remarkable success that the ERP project was successfully completed and under budget.  This success allows the City to use the remaining funds to support the New Telephone System implementation without the need to bond any funds.  Based on the preliminary costs of the New Telephone System, the remaining funds from the ERP project will be sufficient to support its installation as detailed in the attached resolution.  
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